FAYETTE COUNTY PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION MEETING

DECEMBER 11, 2012

7:00PM AT THE KIWANIS PARK ACTIVITIES HOUSE

Meeting called to order 7:02pm

Present:

Darryl Hicks (presided)

Shane Jones

Mike Saul

Absent:

Charles McCollum and Joe Kuebler

Welcome, Invocation and Pledge led by Darryl Hicks

MINUTES: October 2012 minutes were tabled.

PUBLIC COMMENT: No public comments

OLD BUSINESS:

Needs Assessment: Darryl Hicks updated the Commission on the status of the needs
assessment indicating a workshop was held on two different Saturdays with stakeholders.
Outcome of the meetings showed the need to work together as a county, create a county-wide
intergovernmental commission to handle large items. Darryl discussed the process of getting
the right information in front of the key stakeholders.

NEW BUSINESS:

- <u>Presidents' Meeting:</u> Date for the presidents meeting with the Association Presidents was set for January 8, 2013 at 7:00 pm during the regular Recreation Commission meeting.
- <u>Fayette County Sports Advisory Council:</u> Anita Godbee updated the Commission on the new
 Fayette County Sports Advisory Council that was forming. The Council is in its initial stages of
 formation. Anita will continue to brief the Recreation Commission on the new council as it
 unfolds.
- <u>Training Dates for Sports Coaches:</u> A discussion was held regarding the possible need for a
 training date for sport coaches. Possible topics would include mandatory reporter training,
 CPR/AED training, and first aid training. A recommendation was made to get input from the
 association presidents regarding this issue prior to establishing an actual training day.

STAFF REPORT: A discussion was held regarding a request for a field dedication. A recommendation was made to get input from associations, establish some clear cut standards on dedication procedures, and establish various ways to recognize individuals.

BOARD REPORT: Darryl asked the Commission to consider changing meeting times to 6:30 pm instead of 7:00 pm. This would be a bylaw change and would have to be voted on at the Annual Meeting.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00pm